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School News 

 
The ‘Voices’ of Curly 

Last week in conjunction with the NSW Education Week theme, ‘Every student, every voice’, our Curl 
Curl North students truly demonstrated the power of using one’s voice to convey a message. 

Our ‘before school voices’ were showcased in a variety of platforms, all reflecting aspects of the 
curriculum. In the music room, the band played and encouraged the audience to participate using 

their voices with a variety of instruments. The ‘technology voice’ was housed in the computer lab 
where the green screen was utilised in interviews. The SRC manned a table to use their voices to 

encourage support and involvement in the ‘Steptember’ initiative for Cerebral Palsy. The hall was filled with audience 
members keen to experience ‘voices in movement’ as they viewed the dance groups in action. ‘Voices for change’ were 
illustrated by the debating teams via their persuasive speech. Finally, the youngest members of our school from K-2 
fronted the ‘Speaker’s Corner’ reading their persuasive writing texts. 

The transient nature of our audiences was amazing, as visitors would drop in and out of the different showcases. We 
thank you for taking the time to hear and view the dynamic voices of our Curl Curl North students – the voices of the 
future! 
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Father’s Day Breakfast 

Calling all fathers! You are invited to attend the Father’s Day Breakfast on Friday 30 August at 8:15am. A note will be 
sent home requesting an RSVP so that we can provide you with a token to redeem at the barbecue in the Kindy COLA. 
On offer will be bacon, eggs, bread, sauces, juice, water and tea and coffee. The BBQ will be manned by our own Master 
Chefs (the teachers). We look forward to seeing you. 

 
Speaking and Listening in Early Stage 1 

In the magical world of fairy tales, many potions have been concocted and detailed in texts. In 
conjunction with the speaking and listening component of our English syllabus, our ES1 students have 

been creating their own potions and explaining them in formal topic talks, using a myriad of adjectives and 
sequencing strategies. Look out! A spell may be cast on you should you pass by our ‘classroom castles’. In KP, a 

spell was cast so that all would have a friend. Other spells across the grade include becoming stronger, running 
fast and even turning little brothers into crocodiles! Beware… 
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Sporting News 
 

Athletics Carnival 

Congratulations to all students who participated in the 3-6 athletics carnival at Sydney Academy of Sport on Monday 5 
August. It was fantastic to see all students actively involved in the events throughout the day and cheering each other 
on. The overall house competition was very close, but the champion for 2019 is COOK! A summary of the results for 
each event can be found later in this newsletter. 

The Manly zone athletics carnival will be held on Wednesday 28 and Thursday 29 August at Sydney Academy of Sport, 
Narrabeen. Students who have qualified for this carnival will receive notes this week with further details.  

Mrs Boyle and Mrs Watson 

 

PSSA Information 

Good luck to all our teams competing in the PSSA grand finals on Friday, 16 August (highlighted in yellow below).  Please 
note change of start time for some games.  Only teams competing in the grand finals will have training on Friday 
morning.    
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Library News 

 
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC) 

There are 2 weeks to go until the PRC closes for 2019. The Closing date for all students is 30
th

 August 2019.  

K-2 need to have read 30 books and parents can you please log their books online by this date. Instructions and log in 
details went home in term 1.  

3-6 need to have read 20 books and are doing their own online entry at school.  

If you have any questions or are experiencing any issues please contact the library staff without delay (but please not 
when we are teaching.) 

So far there are over 400 children at our school who have completed the challenge. If your child is nearly finished, it is 
not too late. Keep reading and come to the library to borrow extra books. Good Luck! 

I have attached a list of children who have completed the challenge so far to this newsletter for parents to check. If your 
child’s name is not on the list and you think they should be, please contact the library staff. 

 

Mrs Lisa Turner and Mrs Vicki O’Brien,  
Teacher Librarians 
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Band News 
 

Band News 

Congratulations to the Training Band and the Junior Band who performed so well at the Education Week Open day last 
week. 

Students who visited the Junior Band in the music room for Education Week, were given a percussion instrument to play 
along to the tunes ‘Star Wars’ and ‘Happy’. 

 
Future Performances for your diary: 
 
Junior Band – Wednesday 21 August at the Yr 3-6 assembly. 
Senior Band – Wednesday 18 August at the Yr 3-6 assembly. 
Training Band  - Thursday 19 August performance straight after rehearsal for year 2 and year 3. 
 
Band Uniform to be worn.  All parents are invited to attend these school performances. 
 
Senior Band – Sunday 22 September, Battle of the Bands at Balgowlah North Public School, time TBC. 
 
Band Disco Wednesday 11 September 
Notes went out this week regarding helping out at the disco. Please go to the following link to register your availability 
as soon as possible https://signup.com/go/FAmHFmQ 

Don’t forget to submit your Band Disco posters for a chance to win a $15 Westfield voucher. Posters should be 
handed in to the office by Friday 23 Augustat the latest. 

Lisa James, Band Administrator 
 

Dates for Your Diary 
 
Please refer to the Events tabs on our Curl Curl North Public School website for details of what’s happening.  
https://curlcurln-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/events.html 

A comprehensive calendar can be viewed on the parent portal. Please email the school if you are having any technical 
issue with the portal or app. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://signup.com/go/FAmHFmQ
https://curlcurln-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/events.html
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Year 3 – 6 Athletics Carnival Results 
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Community Information 
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Code Camp Spring School Holidays: Early Bird 
Discount 
These Spring holidays Code Camp are returning 
to Curl Curl North Public School from Tuesday 1st 
- Thursday 3rd October, and will be hosting Spark, 
Little Heroes and 3D World Builders.  
 

There is a $20 Early Bird discount (automatically 
applied at checkout when booking before 18th  
August). Bookings can be made via this link: 
www.codecamp.com.au/curlcurlnorth.  For 
information on the Creative Kids rebate: 
www.codecamp.com.au/creative-kids-nsw 
 

 

 

    
Manly Fun Run 

If you would like to join team Bushlink in the 
Manly Rotary Fun Run on 1 September (or 
donate to their charity) please see fundraising 
page:  
https://manlyfunrun.grassrootz.com/bushlink 

 

file://www.codecamp.com.au/curlcurlnorth
http://www.codecamp.com.au/creative-kids-nsw
https://manlyfunrun.grassrootz.com/bushlink

